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Agricultural Marketing Service, USDA § 987.13 

§ 987.8a Repacker. 
Repacker means any wholesaler or 

jobber who receives packed dates cer-
tified for handling pursuant to 
§ 987.41(a), repackages them in con-
tainers other than those in which re-
ceived, and handles such repackaged 
dates. 

[32 FR 12595, Aug. 31, 1967] 

§ 987.9 Handle. 
Handle means to sell, consign, trans-

port, or ship (except as a common or 
contract carrier of dates owned by an-
other person) or in any way to put 
dates into the current of commerce in-
cluding the shipment or delivery of 
utility dates or cull dates into 
nonhuman consumption outlets, except 
that sales or deliveries, by producers, 
of other than cull dates, to a handler 
within the area of production, or the 
movement of dates by a handler to 
storage for his account within the area 
of production, or counties adjoining 
the area of production, shall not be 
considered handling. The Committee, 
with the approval of the Secretary, 
may establish monitoring procedures 
for storage of dates in Orange, San 
Diego, and Yuma Counties. 

[36 FR 15037, Aug. 12, 1971, as amended at 43 
FR 4250, 4251, Feb. 1, 1978] 

§ 987.10 Handler carry-over. 
Handler carry-over means, as of any 

date, all marketable dates then held by 
a handler or for his account (whether 
or not sold), plus the estimated quan-
tity of marketable dates in ungraded or 
unprocessed lots then held by said han-
dler. 

§ 987.11 Trade demand. 
Trade demand means those quantities 

of marketable dates which the Com-
mittee finds are required to satisfy the 
need for dates in specific outlets in 
which marketable dates are handled. 

[43 FR 4250, Feb. 1, 1978] 

§ 987.12 Marketable dates. 
Marketable dates means those dates 

which are certified as equal to or high-
er than the applicable minimum grade 
and size requirements in effect pursu-
ant to § 987.39, and any additional appli-

cable requirements in effect pursuant 
to § 987.40. Marketable dates shall in-
clude but not be limited to the fol-
lowing: 

(a) DAC dates. DAC dates are market-
able whole or pitted dates that are in-
spected and certified as meeting the 
grade, size, container, and identifica-
tion requirements established by the 
Committee, with the approval of the 
Secretary, for a specific variety for 
handling in the United States and Can-
ada. 

(b) Dates for further processing. Dates 
for further processing (FP) are market-
able whole dates acquired by one han-
dler from another handler that are cer-
tified as meeting the same grade and 
size requirements for DAC dates, with 
the exception of moisture require-
ments, and such identification require-
ments applicable to FP dates that are 
established by the Committee, with the 
approval of the Secretary, for any spe-
cific variety. 

(c) Export dates. Export dates are 
marketable whole or pitted dates that 
are inspected and certified as meeting 
the grade, size, container, and identi-
fication requirements established by 
the Committee, with the approval of 
the Secretary, for a specific variety, to 
be handled in export to any country or 
group of countries with the exeption of 
Canada. The Committee may establish 
different requirements for different 
countries. 

(d) Product dates. Product dates are 
marketable dates that are inspected 
and certified as meeting the applicable 
grade and size requirements for dates 
to be handled in such forms as rings, 
chunks, pieces, butter, macerate, 
paste, or any other forms which the 
Committee deems appropriate and 
which will result in dates moving into 
consumption in a form other than that 
of whole or pitted dates. 

[43 FR 4250, Feb. 1, 1978] 

§ 987.13 Free dates. 

Free dates means dates of any variety 
that are at the time of certification 
destined for consumption in whole or 
pitted form in the United States and 
Canada (and such other countries as 
the Committee determines are likely 
to acquire them at prices reasonably 
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7 CFR Ch. IX (1–1–11 Edition) § 987.14 

comparable with prices received do-
mestically) and which are free to be 
handled pursuant to any free percent-
age established by the Secretary in ac-
cordance with § 987.44. 

[43 FR 4251, Feb. 1, 1978] 

§ 987.14 Restricted dates. 
Restricted dates means those dates 

which must be withheld by handlers 
pursuant to any restricted percentage 
established by the Secretary in accord-
ance with § 987.44. 

§ 987.15 Substandard dates. 
Utility dates means those dates which 

fail to meet the requirements for mar-
ketable dates but are not cull dates. 

[27 FR 6818, July 19, 1962, as amended at 43 
FR 4251, Feb. 1, 1978] 

§ 987.16 Cull dates. 
Cull dates means dates which fail to 

meet the requirements (with respect to 
freedom from defects) prescribed in 
title 3, group 4, article 24, section 24, 
section 1434 of the Food and Agricul-
tural Code of California for dates for 
use in products or by-products other 
than alcohol, brandy, and products not 
intended for human consumption and 
any dates residual from field or pack-
inghouse grading operations. 

[27 FR 6818, July 19, 1962, as amended at 43 
FR 4251, Feb. 1, 1978] 

§ 987.17 Graded dates. 
Graded dates means those dates which 

are eligible for certification as market-
able dates. 

§ 987.18 Committee. 
Committee means the California Date 

Administrative Committee established 
pursuant to § 987.21. 

[36 FR 15037, Aug. 12, 1971] 

§ 987.20 Part and subpart. 
Part means the order regulating the 

handling of domestic dates produced or 
packed in Riverside County, Calif., and 
all rules, regulations, and supple-
mentary orders issued thereunder. The 
aforesaid order shall be a subpart of 
such part. 

[36 FR 15037, Aug. 12, 1971] 

CALIFORNIA DATE ADMINISTRATIVE 
COMMITTEE 

§ 987.21 Establishment and member-
ship. 

A California Date Administrative 
Committee consisting of nine members 
is hereby established to administer the 
terms and conditions of this part. For 
each member there shall be an alter-
nate member, and the provisions of 
this part applicable to the number, 
nomination, qualification and selection 
of members shall apply in like manner 
to alternate members. Three of the 
members, referred to in this part as 
‘‘producer members’’, shall be producers 
or officers or employees of producers, 
and shall not be handlers, or directors, 
officers, or employees exercising a su-
pervisory or managerial function of a 
handler. The six remaining members, 
referred to in this part as ‘‘producer- 
handlers’’, shall be selected from (a) 
handlers, or directors, officers or em-
ployees of a handler, or (b) producers 
who are also handlers or directors, offi-
cers or employees exercising a super-
visory or managerial function of a han-
dler. The Committee, with the approval 
of the Secretary, may issue rules and 
regulations covering matters of eligi-
bility for producer members, or revis-
ing the composition of the Committee 
prescribed in this section if it no longer 
is representative following a substan-
tial change in the industry. 

[43 FR 4251, Feb. 1, 1978] 

§ 987.23 Term of office. 

The term of office for members and 
alternate members shall be 2 years be-
ginning August 1, except such term 
may be shorter if the Committee com-
position is changed in the interim pur-
suant to § 987.21. Each member and al-
ternate member shall, unless otherwise 
ordered by the Secretary, continue to 
serve until his successor has been se-
lected and has qualified. 

[43 FR 4251, Feb. 1, 1978] 

§ 987.24 Nomination and selection. 

(a) Nomination for members and al-
ternate members of the Committee 
shall be made not later than June 15 of 
every other year. 
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